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November 7, 2008 
 
Mr. Sean Foley 
Atlantic Doors and Hardware, Inc. 
4610 10th Avenue North 
Lake Worth, FL  33463 
 
 
RE:  Ocean Ridge Town Hall 
 
Dear Sean, 
 
This letter is written to express my thanks to you and ADH for another job well done! 
 
As you will recall, not long after we started construction at Ocean Ridge Town Hall, we 
were tasked with the goal of value-engineering several components of the building, 
including the finish hardware.  The value-engineering of the hardware component was 
particularly challenging for two reasons.  First, as an institutional building, it is subject to 
heavy use.  Second, the building houses the police station and secure jail facilities as well, 
and simply downgrading the hardware was not an option.  Despite these limitations, you 
were able to reduce the owner’s budget significantly because you spent a considerable 
amount of time focusing on the intensity of use and the specific hardware function actually 
necessary for each and every opening in the building.   
 
When we began the finishing stages of construction, ADH was there when we needed 
you.  Doors, frames, and hardware were delivered on schedule.  You effectively 
coordinated your work with the access control vendor and assured a trouble-free 
installation.   
 
Sean, your efforts are very much appreciated.  ADH brought value to the BSA Corporation 
team, enabling us to take care of our customer in a professional manner and get the job 
done quickly and efficiently.  As a General Contractor, I could not ask more of any vendor. 
 
Thank you again for making us all look good! I look forward to working with you and ADH 
on the next project. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
 
 
 
Bill Branning 
President 


